The regular meeting of the Haymarket Town Council was called to order at 8:00p.m. on Dec. 18, 1978, by Mayor Gilbertson. All Council members were present as the meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. Minutes from the November meeting were read and approved.

Mrs. Bean reported on the treasury. Bills submitted and approved by the Council were from Bartlett Tree Service - \$300; Judge Stickley -\$47 postage; Brenda Keaton-\$136; VEPCO -\$78; Suburban Propane -\$35.33 gas for the Police Station. \$2,247 was paid for the portable radios requested by the police department. The police department submitted a bill from Koons for \$10.00 dated 8/28/78, \$54.33 dated 9/12/78 for radio repairs and \$1,256.62 dated 8/30/78 for repairs made to or replacement of the engine in the wrecked police cruiser. Council did not approve payment of these bills pending the reciept of a work order from Koons.

Two bids were recieved for work on the damaged police cruiser; \$376.70 and \$364.62 to repair window and cage. No action was taken on this matter.

No bids were recieved by the Council for a new police cruiser.

Mr. Crouch reported checking on a hazardous condition on Jefferson Street and concluded that the problem was not a hazard at the posted speed limit and was due to Route 66 construction.

Miss Smith was informed that 97% of the school-aged children in the Gainesville-Haymarket area fully immunized.

A report on the meeting at John Sloper's office on Dec. 7 with an EPA representative was very favorable.

Turner Smith informed the Council that there is a Town ordinance forbidding solicitation without a permit. Signs should be erected to that effect at the Town's borders. Permit fees are generally set at \$5.

Ellen Wilson asked permission of the Council to extend the expiration of the planning commission. Council approved.

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 9:30p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy W. Sharman

Clerk

Approved:

Muriel Gilbertson

Mayor